Council Chambers May 27, 2025
Vigo County Government Center
Terre Haute, Indiana

Present: Mark Clinkenbeard, Mike Morris, Chris Switzer

Others present: Attorney Terry Modesitt, Auditor Larry Hutchings, Chief Deputy Auditor Morgan Elkins,
Tammy York-Allen, Danielle Isbell, Jim Hunter, Josie Thompson, Kara Wright, Scott Swan, Chris
Eldredge, Diana Smith, Bruce Allen, Vickie Albright, Devan Gackle, Larry Robbins, Bob Rhodes, Kevin
Gardner, Jordynne Gackle, Tona Bean, Kevin Gardner, several members of the public.

Pledge of Allegiance. Mark Clinkenbeard called the meeting to order at 9:00a.m.

Review of minutes/claims. Auditor Larry Hutchings presented the Board with the minutes for the

meeting from May 20, 2025 for approval. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the May 20, 2025
minutes as presented. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. With a voice vote of 3-0 the motion was
passed.

Larry then presented the claims docket dated May 16, 2025 through May 23, 2025 in the amount of
$736,669.86 was presented to the Board. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the claims docket
dated May 16, 2025 through May 23, 2025 in the amount of $736,669.86. Mike Morris seconded the
motion. The motion passed upon a 3-0 vocal vote.

The payroll docket dated May 16, 2025 through May 23, 2025 in the amount of $1,437,689.30 was
presented to the Board. Mike Morris made a motion to approve the payroll docket dated May 16, 2025
through May 23, 2025 in the amount of $1,437,689.30. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. The motion
passed upon a 3-0 voice vote.

Change in Payment Addendum

Auditor Larry Hutchings said a couple of weeks ago, the contract was up with the Auditor’s Office’s
previous printer supplier. He had decided to go with Gordon Flesch for the new contract, but the new
printer did not have a paper feeder that could hold five reams of paper. He said the Auditor’s Office goes
through a large amount of paper and the feeder would be necessary. The new monthly payment would
change to $526.14 from $477.72. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the change in payment
addendum. Mike Morris seconded the motion. Chris noted for the upcoming budget cycle, discussions
would be had about changing the ownership/rental process for county offices’ printers.

LOA for Aumentum

County Assessor Kevin Gardner presented the Board with a Letter of Authorization for Aumentum
Technologies. Kevin said Aumentum was the Assessor’s Computer Assisted Mass Appraisal provider. He
said Indiana code states they have to have their property record cards available online. He said
Aumentum are the ones who create the PDF file with information that will eventually end up on Beacon.
Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the Letter of Authorization. Mike Morris seconded the motion.
The motion passed with a vocal vote.



Public Comments

Kristy Mare with the office of the Indiana Attorney General took the podium and gave brief overview of the
Indiana Attorney General’s functions and operations. She encouraged members of the public to look at
the Attorney General’s websites to get information on unclaimed property and defensive measures

against scams.

Comments or other business from Commissioners or other Elected Officials.

There were none.

The meeting was recessed at 9:11 a.m.
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